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Mayor Ted Wheeler (mayorwheeler@portlandoregon.gov)
Bobby Lee (bobby.lee@portlandoregon.gov)
Mayor Lacey Beaty (lbeaty@beavertonoregon.gov)
Jen Hale Christy (jchristy@beavertonoregon.gov)
Mayor Heidi Lueb (heidil@tigard-or.gov)

Ladies and Gentlemen: 
I am writing to express my strong opposition to the sale of RedTail Golf Center to the Portland Diamond Project for development as a major league baseball stadium. Below are some specific points to consider: 
· Transportation/Neighborhood Impact – As you know, RedTail is bordered on two sides by Scholls Ferry Road and Oleson Road, both of which are two-lane streets with single family residences on one or both sides. Scholls and Oleson are feeder thoroughfares into quiet bedroom communities. Oleson and Scholls (not to mention the adjacent neighborhood streets) are currently grossly inadequate to support stadium traffic, meaning they would have to be widened, probably at the cost of tearing down many residences. Further, the only highway access to those roads is via Highway 217, which has been the source of significant traffic congestion for many years, and which is still being worked on by the Oregon Department of Transportation. This work would probably be rendered obsolete by a stadium, or at the very least require significant alteration. The quality of life of the hundreds of residents in the surrounding neighborhoods would be irreparably harmed by the overwhelming traffic on game days. 
· Public Safety – There are currently on Scholls Ferry Road an elementary school, a middle school, at least one elder care residence and a fire station, all of which back on to, or are across the street from RedTail. The danger to the students attending those schools from the car and foot traffic would be significant, not to mention the increase in refuse and vandalism that would result. The fire station would not be able to function in its current location, as the emergency vehicles would be unable to get in or out of the station on game days. 
· School Use of RedTail – Currently, at least five schools (Ida B. Wells High School, Oregon Episcopal School, Jesuit High School, Lewis & Clark College and Beaverton High School) use RedTail as the main facility for their golf teams. RedTail is the only community course available within relative proximity to these schools. Closing RedTail as a golf course could mean shuttering these programs completely. It would be painfully ironic, in the name of promoting sports, to prevent so many student athletes from participating in their chosen sport. 
· Cost – Unlike with other potential building sites, several funding options, like tax credits, are unavailable for the RedTail site. This increased financial burden would, of course, fall to the taxpayers. Given the many studies showing the dubious financial merits of publicly funded sports arenas, it seems irresponsible to choose a site that would incur significant additional infrastructure costs, while not providing helpful tax benefits.
· Environmental — RedTail is not only a large green space with all the benefits that brings, it is also the home to several nesting bird species (including bald eagles) as well as many other species.  Destroying this habitat to build a massive man-made structure will cause irreparable damage not only to this natural environment, but probably also to the nearby Fanno Creek watershed and trail.  
For all these reasons, this sale should not take place.

Sincerely,

Resident Name 



